
 
Greetings from the KAAM President  | Yong Heok Lee 
 

Dear KAAM members, 
 

I am honored to be reappointed as the president of the KAAM for 
2024. Over the past few years, KAAM has worked hard to build a 
better Korean community, and we hope to achieve greater results 
by working together in 2024. 

 

KAAM is a non-profit organization run by your participation and support. I would like to 
emphasize the importance of membership dues and financial donations. KAAM can plan 
and offer various programs and events for you based on these funds, so it is an essential 
element to grow together. 
 

• Hosting various programs and events:   
KAAM membership fees and your donations are used to host various cultural 
events, educational seminars, sporting events, artistic performances, etc. These 
events provide valuable experiences for our Korean families and help connect 
different generations. 

• Education and Support Services:   
KAAM membership fees and donations are used to support a variety of programs 
such as schools, language education, job training, and legal and health services. This 
promotes the education and development of the next generation and helps to 
provide for Korean American families in need. 

• Community construction and infrastructure:   
KAAM membership fees and your donations help to build and maintain community 
centers and facilities. We can lay the foundation for the permanent development 
of the KAAM. 

• Strengthening the Community's Voice:   
KAAM membership fees and your donations strengthen our voice to represent and 
advocate for our community. This allows us to participate in policy decisions and 
make our voices heard. 

 

In conclusion, KAAM membership fees and donations play an important role in helping 
the Korean American community to build and maintain a stronger community. Every 
member's contribution and participation help our KAAM thrive and strengthen the role 
of the Korean American community in Minnesota. 
 

As we welcome the new year, I hope we can all enjoy a life surrounded by health and 
happiness, and KAAM will have a year of making more connections and growing 
together. Thank you! 
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2023 Korean Culture Festival  | Hosted by KAAM 

On Saturday, September 30, 2023, from 1PM to 5PM, one 
of the biggest K-culture events <K-Culture Festival> was held 
at the Huntington Bank Rotunda (located in the Mall of 
America). Nationally recognized performances by MKDC 
(Minnesota's best K-pop cover dance group), a Taekwondo 
demonstration by Lee’s Champion Taekwondo Academy, 
traditional Korean Dance and Music Teams and so on. A 
Korean student group at the University of Minnesota 
presented K-pop dances and music. Consul General Jeong-
han Kim and Prosecutor General John Choi started off the 
festival a congratulatory address to the public. This is a huge 
honor for KAAM and is highly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Congratulatory Speech by Prosecutor General John Choi 

Congratulatory Speech by Consul General Jeong-han Kim 

Singing American & Korean National Anthems by Hyun Soo Sohn 

 
 

 



 

2023 Korean Culture Festival  | Hosted by KAAM 
 
There were also a few tables at the back to provide and 
promote various Korean cultures, language, and other 
Korean organization information. 
 

On this day, President Yong Hyeok Lee featured in a CBS 
interview and promoted the purpose of the K-Culture 
Festival and introduced various programs. 

KAAM is looking forward to having another amazing K-
culture festival in 2024 and will continue to work hard with 
other Korean organizations throughout the nation. KAAM 
hopes that you can participate and support this event next 
year. 
 

 
 

 
 

    

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
KAAM Open House & J-Seph Autograph Session 
<KAAM Open House> was held on Saturday, September 23rd from 3:30 PM to 5 PM at the KAAM Center. J-Seph who is a 
popular singer and rapper from the popular K-pop group KARD, was specially invited during the Open House and an autograph 
session was held with fans of the K-pop and the idol group <KARD>. Due to the limited size of the venue, reservations were 
accepted for the first 50 people, but people who were not able to make the first 50 continued asking about possible open 
spots. The KAAM center was fully packed with the <KARD> fans and guests. 
 

On this day, the President of KAAM shared welcome greetings and held a brief session to promote KAAM. He also helped to 
ensure a smooth program during the autograph session. He expressed his gratitude to J-Seph and the event participants. 
 

     
 

 

First Pitch for MN Twins by Korean Kpop Idol  J-Seph | Korean Rapper 

J-Seph, singer and rapper from the K-pop group KARD was invited for the ceremonial first pitch at the Target Field on Sunday, 
September 24. The scheduled game was the Minnesota Twins versus the Los Angeles Angels. This is the first time that a Korean 
idol has thrown out the first pitch at a Minnesota Twins game.  
 

He was also invited to the KAAM Open House and an autograph session a day and had a great time with K-pop fans. 

    

 Greetings from the KAAM Board Chair  | Jae Hyun Park 
 

Dear respected and beloved Korean American residents in Minnesota,  
 

It is my pleasure to welcome you all!  
 

I, as the KAAM board chair, will take a step closer for the better life of Korean Americans in Minnesota 
in 2024. I will take one more step to fulfill my responsibilities and calling in 2024. I sincerely hope that 
all Korean American residents in Minnesota will be filled with love and blessings this year. Thank you. 

 



 

KAAM Korean Language & Culture Program 
 

The 2023 fall session of the KAAM Korean Language & 
Culture Program (KLCP) began for all students on Sunday, 
August 20th. The KAAM KLCP offered classes in formats 
of In-Person (Students) and Zoom (Adults) to learn 
Korean. The 13 weeks of the classes are on Sundays from 
1PM to 4PM with an MEA Break on October 22nd. Danso, 
(a Korean traditional instrument) and Taekwondo classes 
are also offered. You can find detailed information about 
KAAM KLCP or upcoming classes or events through the 
website at www.school.mnkorea.org.  
   

Korean American Summer Family Party | Hosted by JangmiArts 
 

The Korean American Summer Family Party was a successful event of wonderful Korean 
heritage camps that was hosted by JangmiArts on Saturday, July 22, 2023. 
 

JangmiArts invited community members from Camp Moon Hwa, Camp Chosön, Kamp 
Kimchee, Korean Culture Camp, Korean American Association of Minnesota, Korean 
Performing Arts Institute of Chicago, and JangmiArts students. All friends and Family were 
welcomed. JangmiArts provided wonderful Korean snacks, games and arts activities. It was 
a relaxed and fun time to celebrate with community. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

 

Q&A Session with Ven. Pomnyun Sumin in MN 
 

Ven. Pomnyun Sunim (법륜스님) visited many U.S. cities including Seattle, Los Angeles, San Diego, San Jose, Boston, 
Columbus, Maryland and Minneapolis from September 9 to September 22, 2023. He visited Minnesota and shared 
his wisdom with Minnesota residents on Tuesday, September 19 at the Crystal Community Center. English 
translation was also provided. 
 

He is well known for his unique ways of engaging audiences in Dharma Q&A sessions. Before the COVID-19 
pandemic, his talks took place in public places like community centers, libraries, universities, and churches free of 
charge. They were easily accessible to people from all walks of life and of different ages and religious backgrounds.  
 

Responding to a wide variety of questions from the audience, Ven. Pomnyun Sunim helps us see how we can apply 
the insights and wisdom of the Buddha’s teaching in tackling issues in our everyday lives, such as stress, anxiety 
or sadness, as well as social issues. His talks have touched and inspired many people around the world including 
Minnesota residents. 
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Midwest K-pop Festival (MKF) 2023 | Presented by MKDC  

The Mall of America transformed into a K-pop 
paradise for MKF 2023 on Sunday, September 
24th. It was held at the Huntington Bank 
Rotunda from 1 pm to 5 pm. MKF 2023 was a 
full day of electrifying performances, fandom 
meetups, contests, shopping, and more for 
lovers of bands like BTS, Blackpink, NCT, 
Twice, and beyond. Midwest dance crews 
competed live on stage with choreographed 
covers of hit K-pop tracks. Between dance 
battles and concerts, fans could shop for K-
pop goods, make K-pop friends, play games, 
take photos, and fuel up on Korean snacks. 
MKF 2023 was free and open to all ages. MKF 
2023 was the ultimate gathering to celebrate 
Korean pop music and culture with fellow 
fans and audiences joined in the high-energy 
performances, fandom community, and K-
pop vibes.  
 
  

 
Riding a bicycle through the DMZ  
Article from Donga Ilbo article by Jongku Yang reporter 
President Kwonsik Kim (80), who founded and runs EVS (Engineering, 
Value and Service), which is a renewable energy company based in 
Minnesota, rode his bicycle through the Demilitarized Zone (DMZ), which 
starts from Paju, Gyeonggi-do and continues to Goseong, Gangwon-do, 
from October 3 to 11. This event was dedicated to a friend who went to 
South Korea during the ‘Heungnam Withdrawal’, in which the US military 
withdrew from South Korea, and put South Korea at a disadvantage due 
to the intervention of the Chinese army on the Eastern Front in December 
1950. When the ‘Korean War’ was in full swing, the friend rescued a large 
number of refugees. It was an event created by Dong-myeong Joo (81), an 
alumnus of Seoul National University's College of Engineering and director 
of New York City's technology, as he always wanted to go back to his 
hometown. Kim's acquaintances, Dr. Byung-Hak Lee (64), equipment 
manager at Entegris (a Minnesota semiconductor company), and Daewon 
Kim (67), a former Samsung Group executive, went on this ride together. 
 

Kim who led this event, is enjoying a healthy old age thanks to the fact that 
he has made exercise a part of his daily routine since leaving South Korea 
to study at the University of Minnesota in 1969. On May 21, 2022 Kim was 
introduced to health and wellness in an article by a reporter Jong-gu Yang 
titled “Health Tips for the Age of 100”. Even though he is 80 years old, he 
maintains his health by exercising every day. “Because I was healthy, I was 
able to cross the Korean Peninsula along the DMZ. I’m happy to be able to 
go on a meaningful trip with my friends,” he said with a bright smile. 

  
 

  
 

 

 

 

 



 

2023 Admired Mother Award Young-soon Ryan | Award Recipient 
 

This award was established to honor the life of Mrs. Kyong-ja Lee (1915-2005) who became a widow at the age of 34 during 
the Korean War and had to overcome indescribable hardships and raise her four children who became successful 
professionals. This award will be given to those single mothers who are following Mrs. Lee’s footsteps to encourage them. 
 

This year, Young-soon Ryan was selected as the 2023 recipient, and the award ceremony was held at the KAAM Center on 
Saturday, December 16. $1,000 were awarded to the recipient and KAAM encouraged Youngsoon Ryan for her dedicated life 
and her hard work to raise her children. She was selected as the 2023 recipient because she raised two healthy and successful 
children alone in the United States without knowing anyone and any help from others, and she became a wonderful example 
to her neighbors and community. 
 

   
  
Cookin' (Nanta) Show in Minnesota 
Cookin' (Nanta 난타), the international Korean smash-hit, sensation, was only offered at 
Children's Theatre Company in Minneapolis from September 12 - October 22, 2023. The 
<Nanta> performance, which has been very popular in Korea since the 90s, finally arrived in 
Minnesota. Cookin' is the longest-running show in South Korea’s history (over 1.48 million 
people have attended performances) and has performed in more than 60 countries 
throughout Europe, Asia, and North America. It was a high-quality performance that not only 
allowed everyone from children to adults to laugh and enjoy the show, but also the 
interaction with the audience made the show more enjoyable. They also offered 15-20% 
discounts especially for Koreans community and members. 
 

While the cast members stayed in Minnesota for about two months, they were invited by 
Target Vice President Don Liu and several colleagues to have dinners at a Korean restaurant 
and a resident family’s house, a tourist course around Minneapolis including a Target 
Corporation tour. The casting members and staff said that they received the most warm 
welcome in Minnesota and they expressed their gratitude for creating the most beautiful 
and unforgettable memories of Minnesota. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Visitation from the Consulate General in Chicago 
Consul General Jeonghan Kim and Consul General Insoo Kim of Chicago visited 
Minnesota on Friday, September 29, to congratulate the <Minnesota K-Culture 
Festival>. President Yong Hyeok Lee, Board chair, Jae-hyun Park, Vice President 
Julian Kim, and Executive Director Eunah Oh from KAAM were invited to the dinner 
provided by the Consulate General of Chicago. They attended the event the next 
day, September 30th at the Mall of America, and then returned to Chicago right after 
the event. KAAM was very encouraged by their visitation to Minnesota even in the 
midst of their busy schedules. KAAM will continue to have a good relationship with 
the Consulate General in Chicago and work with them closely. 



 

The 22nd Overseas Elections  

 
Consulate General of Chicago Chang-ho Woo and Consulate General 
Rae-yun Park visited the KAAM Center to promote the 22nd Overseas 
Elections for National Assembly Members. It will be held on April 10, 
and overseas voting will be held for six days starting March 27. 
 

In order for Korean citizens to exercise their right to vote abroad, 
they must report and apply as an overseas absentee. Absentees 
abroad are citizens registered as residents in Korea and include 
overseas travelers, international students, and expatriates of 
companies. Overseas voters are citizens of the Republic of Korea 
who are not citizens of another country and are not registered as 
residents in Korea. Only Korean nationals who are 18 years of age or 
older as of election day can participate in the election. 
 

Woo said that he plans to do his best to make voting more 
convenient and asked KAAM to encourage Korean residents in 
Minnesota to participate in voting (check website at ova.nec.go.kr). 
 

 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

<Jogakbo> Korean Traditional Patchwork Jaehyun Veenstra | Jogakbo Artist 

Jaehyun Veenstra, Jogakbo artist, is currently teaching Korean Traditional Patchwork called Jogakbo in Minnesota. Not only 
Korean American residents but also other residents from Minnesota are interested in Korean culture. It will be a great 
opportunity for them to experience Korean culture and discover Korean roots and beauty. As many people inquire and request 
for more learning opportunities about Jogakbo, the KAAM is also actively promoting Jogakbo and his classes. 
 

Artist Jaehyeon Yang has offered classes at the Hennepin County Library and plans to continue to strive to provide more classes 
through communication with other regions. Starting this year, we have been holding regular classes at the Textile Center, and 
if you are interested in traditional Jogakbo crafts, please contact us at any time. 

   
 

Cultural Identity and Self Care Workshop | Hosted by Adoptee Hub  
Adoptee Hub hosted the cultural identity and self-care workshop that promotes self-care 
and Korean culture on Saturday, November 4 at the Coffman Memorial Union, University 
of Minnesota. The workshop was an all-day event for adoptees, 18 years of age and older. 
 

Participants were able to join in four different sessions and choose from among topics 
about yoga and meditation; Korean culture with a traditional tea ceremony; essential 
Korean language learning; cooking classes that include making kimbap and kimchi; 
massage therapy; self-defense; and informational sessions on birth search and visiting 
Korea. 
 

Participants received a free t-shirt and specific items depending upon the session attended. A continental breakfast and a 
Korean-inspired lunch were also included. 

Brandon Holam Lee performed at the Gochuk Sky Dome 
At the League of Legends (LoL) World Championship Opening Ceremony 2023 
 

   
 

Minnesota-based film actor Lee Horam (Brandon Holam Lee, the second son of the KAAM President) performed a 
wonderful performance with world-class artists such as New Jeans at the LOL Worlds Final competition opening 
ceremony held at the Gochuk Sky Dome on November 19th. The 'LoL World Championship' final is a sports event that 
attracts a lot of attention, reaching a peak of 180 million concurrent users (as of 2023) and recording a larger number of 
viewers than the Super Bowl among sports games (as of 2019). The opening stage of the 'LoL World Championship' finals 
has featured top artists who have sung past theme songs, including Imagine Dragons (2014) and Lil Nas X (2022). This 
year, Minnesota native Horam Lee’s performance as the lead actor in a joint performance with world-class artists such 
as top artists like New Jeans, Baekhyun (who is a member of group EXO), HEARTSTEEL, and Mako appeared at the opening 
event making the celebration even brighter. This opening celebration event was successful.  

 

 



 

Korean American National Sports Festival  
Youngchul Kwon | Vice President, MN Sports Association 
 

The 22nd Korean American National Sports Festival (KANSF) 
was held in New York from June 23 to 25, 2023, with a total 
of 3,798 athletes from 32 regions of America participating. 
About 60 athletes from Minnesota participated in this event 
including Taejoon Park who is a president of the Minnesota 
Korean American Sports Association, as a team leader, and 
Jaehyun Park who is a president of the Minnesota Jokku 
Association, attended as a co-leader. The Minnesota team 
participated in four sports (soccer, foot volleyball, golf and 
tennis), but unfortunately, they ranked in the bottom tier. 
 

The leader Taejoon Park said, “The Korean American 
communities became one through sports, and we shared 
valuable memories of cooperation with next generations and 
Korean pride. Minnesota has been on the periphery of sports 
in the U.S. until now and will stand up as the center of sports 
in the U.S. starting with this tournament.”  
 

    
 
 

MN KCUP Golf Match Jaewon Kim | MN Golf Association Chair 
 

On September 4, 2023, the <MN KCUP> golf tournament was 
held at Bunker Hills Golf Course. The MN KCUP Match is an 
event that golfers living in Minnesota form teams and play 
morning and afternoon matches every year on Labor Day. It 
was held in the Ryder Cup format, and players are divided by 
their living regions into eastern and western. Team games 
were held in the morning and individual games were held in 
the afternoon. This event first started in 2018 and it was the 
6th year. Th east region team won the Championships 4 times 
in 2018, 2020, 2021 and 2023), and the West region team 
won the Championship twice in 2019 and 2022. The winning 
team receives and keeps the MN KCUP Trophy until the next 
tournament.  

   

Former president of the Minnesota Sports Association, 
Hyeongho Han said, “I am very happy for the Minnesota 
Sports Association that had no event during the 
pandemic but is now actively participating in the event. 
Please do your best for the honor of Minnesota”. 
 

The KANSF is held every two years in major U.S. cities, 
originally starting in LA in 1981. New York held the event 
again for the first time in 40 years and won the 
championship with the largest number of athletes 
participating. The Minnesota team plans to prepare 
diligently for the 23rd KANSF in LA in two years’ time 
with the goal of ranking in the middle tier. We look 
forward to the active participation and support from the 
Korean American residents in Minnesota. 

This year, a total of 32 male players competed, and for 
the first time, four female players participated in the 
exhibition game.  
 

On September 10, 2023, the <Couple Scramble> 
tournament was held at Chomonix Golf Course. The 
couple's scramble golf event started for the first time this 
year, and a total of 10 couples participated. It was 
conducted in a scramble format with 4 players each. All the 
players who attended enjoyed the event, and we hope 
that next year's tournament will be enriched with more 
participants (Questions: Email to jw4334@gmail.com or 
james79jeong@gmail.com. Call to 612-719-6813).

mailto:jw4334@gmail.com
mailto:james79jeong@gmail.com


 

2023 Jokku Championship | Hosted by Minnesota Jokku Association 

   
 

On Saturday, December 9th, the <2023 Jokku Championship> was held at the Twin Cities Dome located in Brooklyn Park. The 
event was hosted by the Minnesota Jokku Association and the games were from 11 a.m. to 9 p.m. with a total of 100 players 
from all over the U.S. There were 7 teams from the advanced division and 8 teams from the Intermediate division. 
 

In the advanced division, Dallas won the championship, Orange County took second and Virginia took third. In the intermediate 
division, Chicago won the championship, Atlanta took second and Dallas took third. Although it is one of the busiest times of 
the year with holidays, we were pleased to host a successful tournament with players from all over the U.S. including New 
York, California, Dallas, Virginia, New Jersey, Atlanta, and Minnesota. We’re looking forward to hosting and participating in 
more tournaments in the future. 

 

2023 Pickleball Tournament  | Hosted by KAPS 

   
 

Korean American Pickleball Society (KAPS) hosted the <2023 Pickleball Tournament> on Saturday, October 14th from 3 PM to 
7 PM at Mega Pickle & Pong in Chanhassen. A total of 16 teams participated and were divided into three levels 
(beginner/intermediate/advanced). The event was enriched with a lot of food and raffle prizes. Four KAPS managers donated 
the raffle prizes, and the KAAM also donated $500 in cash for the event. KAPS shared event photos with the KAAM along with 
a thank you note for the donation. 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KAAM Contribution Information  
“Thank you for your generous donation and support to the KAAM.” 

 January 1-December 31, 2023 
Membership Fee $30 Young Ran Yu, Linda Chun+1, Woodrow Byun, Sung Ju Hong, Eunyoung Lee, Jae Hyun Park+3, 

Yong Hyeok Lee, Jungeun Kim, Brian Lee, Kim’s Market, Eil & Kwangja Kwon, Jaewon Kim, Won 
Joon Choi, Jong Wan Phan, Myungja H Kim, Stephen Huh, Julian Kim, Brooke Newmaster, 
Eunah Oh, Seve Oh, Jinmahn Kim, Daesik Ahn, Soohee Ahn, Jiun Kim 

B.O.D. Fee $500 Jae H Park, Yong Hyeok Lee, Jaewon Kim, Young-Hoon Ham, Julian Kim, Brooke Newmaster, 
Anthony Chung 

 

 
 

Donation  

Up to $99 Linda Chun, Woodrow Byun, Sungsook Kim, Chang-seong Hong, Kwan-Hyun Kim, Stephen Huh, 
Eunah Oh, Jinmahn Kim 

$100  Nami Claizy, Young Ran Yu, Jing Kwon Choi, KAPS Pickleball Club 

$200+ Kim’s Fresh Market, Cha Family Chiropractic, Hana Market, Kim Lee (Crown Trophy), Jiun Kim, 
Myung S Park, Hoban Restaurant 

$300 Eil & Kwangja Kwon, King’s Restaurant, Dong Yang Oriental Market, Seoul Foods, 

$500 Korean American Womens Association, Susan Yoo Real Estate, Haewon Park Real Estate, Prime 
Family Medical Clinic, Daesik Ahn 

$1,000+ Yong Hyeok Lee, Hyounsoo Lathrop, KPCM, Gao Josia Vang 

*KAAM is a member-supported nonprofit organization,501(c)(3). All membership fees and donations are Tax-Deductible. 
 



 

2024 KAAM Korean Language and Culture Program 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KAAM Membership Fee and Donation /Contact Information 

 

 

Membership 
Fee 

□  Adult  $30          
□  Student  $15        
□ Board of Director   $500 

 Korean Name  
 English Name  

 Address  
Donation $ 
Cultural Center Building Fund $  Contact Tel 
TOTAL $ Email 

 

• Pay to the order of: Korean American Association of Minnesota or  KAAM 
• Questions: 651-440-9192, contact@mnkorea.org   
• You can also pay with PayPal account. Please check KAAM website (www.mnkorea.org). 
• KAAM is registered with the IRS 501(c)(3) charitable organization.  

All your contributions to KAAM are tax-deductible. 
 

      
 KAAM Website          Donation Link 

mailto:contact@mnkorea.org
http://www.mnkorea.org/


 

Introducing Korean Businesses  

    

    

 

 

  서울식품 
(763) 572-0079 

 

“Great pride in the quality & freshness  
of our products” 

“Over 2,000 products from 7 countries 
including Korea & China” 

 

1071 E. Moore Lake Drive 
Fridley, MN 55432 

SEOUL 
FOODS 



 

 
 
 

 
 

                         
 
  

 

 

미네소타한인회 (KAAM) 



 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

미네소타 한인회 

Korean American Association of Minnesota 
 
1331 County Road D Circle E 
Vadnais Heights, MN 55109 
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